Office Report
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May 13th, 2025
Good evening!

First off, I want to point out that this is the AA hub for our area, and to remind you of the reason we meet here monthly is so we can communicate sobriety successes and a better way to live that works for us today! 2 months ago, I sent the CSRs back to their meetings requesting additions for our monthly newsletter’s birthday list.  I want to take this time to shine a beautiful light on Ken the GSR for the Springville meetings!  He was the only one who sent me a list!  Thank you Ken!  I am not trying to shame anyone here however, some of us are forgetting why they are here. It is to bring information back to the groups and vice a versa!

I am glad to be back in the office on Mondays, glad we are above our prudent reserve so I can stay in office on Mondays. Glenda will be coming in for an hour or 2 on Mondays for training. We are still looking for office volunteers to fill in on Tuesdays thru Friday when needed.  If you are available to cover the office on my days off, please let me know so we can get you in for training.
On April 23rd I attended a 4 1/2 hours online payroll seminar provided by the EDD and the IRS to confirm I am doing things correctly!

We have had 2 picnic planning meetings and things are coming along nicely!  So grateful for our planning committee attendees! We can’t do this without you! We will be meeting again on May 27th at 5 pm and on June 10th at 5 pm.
For the period from March 21, 2025 thru April 20th, 2025 Central Office had an income of $3,882.93 and expenses of $5248.60for a loss of $1,365.67 for this accounting period.
This office is totally self-supported through your contributions!
Birthday Club: We had 1 grateful member contribute to Central Office Birthday Club to celebrate their sobriety! Thank you and happy birthday!

Group contributions:  11 groups donated to Central Office for a total of $1,779.15 Thank you to the1st Friday Speaker meeting, The attitude Adjustment, Crossroads, Friends of Bill W, Monday Men’s; Valley , Monday Men’s Group at the PPAV hall, The Springville Book Study Group, Quiet Trails, Springville Gut Level and Porterville Tuesday Men’s Stag Group!  Thank you for helping us share our message of recovery!
Grateful Giver Club contributions:  5 anonymous grateful alcoholics donated through our Grateful Givers Club totaling $91.81! Thank you to our grateful givers! We would love to receive more monthly contribution to the Grateful Giver’s Club from our members!  It doesn’t have to be a lot! 
If your higher power has provided more then you need, please consider contributing monthly to our Grateful Giver’s Club, it is easy to set up through our Paypal link!
Individual contributions:  We had 2 individual alcoholics generously donate to our office for the amount of $425.00! Thank you for helping us share the message of recovery!

I would like to thank all of the groups and individuals who contributed to Central Office!
A quick reminder we have the Founder’s Day Picnic on the 14th of June!  Speaker is at noon!  Come and join us!

Grateful to be here!
Carol Ann Gable

Office Manager/Treasurer
